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 -  AT A RESTAURANT










JON 
Hey. 


BARBARA 
How are you? 

JON 
Good, good. How you been? 


BARBARA 
How'd you get my facebook? 


JON 
Oh. Getting right too it. 


BARBARA 
Yeah. 


JON 
I just looked up your name. 


BARBARA 
I didn't tell you my name.  


JON 
Obviously you did, 'cause I looked 
it up. 


BARBARA 
No, I definitely did not tell you 
my name. 


JON 
Yeah, you did. 


BARBARA 
I think I would remember that. 


JON 
No offense, but you were pretty 
wasted the other night. So was I. 





WAITRESS 
Can I get you anything to drink? 


BARBARA 
Diet Coke, please. 


JON 
A coke. 


WAITRESS 
Coke and a Diet Coke. I'll be right 
back to take your order.  


BARBARA 
Alright so I had a few drinks that 
night so I may not have remembered 
telling you my first name, but I 
definitely did not tell you my 
first name.  


JON 
I'm telling you- 


BARBARA 
Don't lie to me. 


JON 
Hey. 


BARBARA 
Look, you don't know me, so I'm 
gonna let you off the hook this 
time. But trust me, in the future 
you'll be much happier if you 
always tell me the truth.  


JON 
Wait, wait, wait, I'll be happier? 


BARBARA 
What, you don't think I can make 
you happy if I wanted to?  
(beat) 
So how did you find out my name? 


JON 
I asked around. 


BARBARA 
You asked around about me? 


JON 
Yeah. 






BARBARA 

That's interesting. Why? 

JON 

Why? What do you mean why? 

BARBARA 

Why would you ask around about me? 

JON 

'Cause I wanted to. 

BARBARA 

What, you wanted to take me to 
lunch? 


JON 
Yeah. 


BARBARA 
Don't lie. 


JON 
OK, I asked around about you 'cause 
I wanna fuck your brains out. Is 
that what you want me to say? 


BARBARA 
(chuckles) Well, at least at least 
you're being honest now.  


JON 
Let me ask you a question. Why did 
you come here, huh? Why did you say 
yes to me? 


BARBARA 
That's a very good question.  


JON 
Yeah, so? 


BARBARA 
You're gonna have to wait to find 
out.  


JON 
All right. I got time.  


BARBARA 
Really? You got time? It seemed 
like you were in a big hurry the 
other day.  





JON 

I can be that way when I'm shit-
faced. 


BARBARA 
You're cute, I like you.  


JON 
Oh, yeah? 


BARBARA 
Yeah. 


JON 
Listen, you wanna know the truth? 
This is the truth. You're the most 
beautiful thing I've ever seen in 
my life.  


BARBARA 
You like movies?


